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Promoting collaboration between young and old, an update on the INTERGEN project

Designed and conducted by EBU and funded by the Education and Culture DG of the European Commission, the INTERGEN project involves five partners from the EBU network: the German Federation of the Blind and Partially Sighted (DBSV), the Italian Union of the Blind and Partially Sighted, the Italian Institute for Research, Training and Rehabilitation (IRIFOR), the Turkish Federation of the Blind, and the Turkish Six Dots Foundation. 

Workshops were held by the partners in May 2010, following on from those held last year. The second series of workshops allowed the developing INTERGEN workshop model to be refined and adapted, with the aim of providing a definitive model. The results already obtained from these workshops are very encouraging. Further testimonials and conclusions will be placed on the INTERGEN website in due course. A selection of photographs from the recent workshops can be seen on the INTERGEN website at the following address: http://www.intergenerations.eu/photos
The latest workshops also provided the opportunity to interview participants from last year’s workshops again and see what the experience had offered them. Francesco, a 29 year old blind man, said: “I learned from people older than me how to cope with housework in everyday life. The impact of what I learned is not clearly perceptible for me yet, because I live with my parents, but at the end of this year I’m going to go to live alone and certainly I will take advantage of all what I learned. I explained to older participants how take advantage of a number of advanced functions of ordinary mobile phones (Bluetooth), how to transfer files, etc.” 

Filadelfe, a 55 year old blind man, recalls: “I remember in particular the presentation of the DAISY player. I found this device very interesting because it allows access to a lot of information both in the cultural field and for everyday life. The fact that we could touch and try the DAISY player was a very good way to promote the use of this device. It was a project with positive results. The idea of exchanging experiences between generations was good. Intergenerational dialogue is very important.... Also associative life is important for both elderly and young people.” 

While Francesco, a 74 year old blind man, goes on to say: “This experience was very useful because young people can teach a lot of things. I shared with my partner’s knowledge on aids for the blind... The other participants have become my friends.”

These testimonials show the value of the INTERGEN project, and it is important to note that the participants retained not only the knowledge and skills exchanged but also the human aspect. Contact and friendship between generations are extremely enriching.

The project is now entering its final phase and will finish at the end of 2010. However statements like those above allow us to hope that although this may be the end of the official project it will be the start of an enduring process, with the INTERGEN model continuing to be used and adapted. The international aspect of this project demonstrates that cooperation between generations is a universal topic and offers advantages to young and old, men and women, and to society as a whole. 

To learn more about the project, visit the INTERGEN website: 

http://www.intergenerations.eu/home
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